
  

 

Mountain Reflections 
Rangeley Congregational Church, United Church of Christ        

P.O. Box 218   Rangeley, Maine 04970 

J u n e / J u l y  2 0 1 9                            V o l u m e  2 6   I s s u e  5  

                                     Annette Mott 
 

As I write this on May 26, spring has finally come to Rangeley, Maine, and I am re-

minded why so many of you made the conscious choice to live here. I look forward to 

the glories of a Rangeley summer—so much so that I will be taking a “staycation” this 

year—staying in Rangeley, that is. My husband and I have rented a place on the lake 

the fourth week of July, so that our extended family can come from California and 

Texas (as well as other parts of Maine) to enjoy the beauty and outdoor activities that 

Rangeley and its environs afford. 

 

I hope many of you will be able to turn out for a potluck supper in the Barn on Mon-

day, June 10 at 5:30 p.m. My husband David will be up that evening to share with 

those who are interested a PowerPoint presentation that he has put together about the 

mission trip we went on this past March to build masonry cookstoves in the Guatema-

lan highlands. I haven’t seen it yet myself, so I don’t know whether or not he included 

a photo of me wielding a machete to cut cinder block. If not, perhaps I could provide 

a live demonstration that evening. 

 

And please note that I will be leading a five-week study of John Dorhauer’s book 

“Beyond Resistance” starting Sunday, July 28th (see the article in this newsletter for 

more information). At Linda Caspar’s excellent suggestion, we will also be looking at 

some of the questions and responses from our “World Café” congregational gather-

ings held earlier this year, viewing them through the lens of Dorhauer’s book. It 

should be an interesting conversation. 

 

Shalom, 

Pastor Annette 



Mountain Reflections June/July 2019  Vol. 26 Issue 5 

 Rick Baker 

Spring is here..finally ! It’s good not to see snow and first few black flies and mosquitos I actually 

welcomed.  

In May we had another Bylaws review for those interested. Both April and May sessions provided 

some editing changes, so the input was welcomed. The Annual Meeting is on July 14 in the Sanctu-

ary, right after the Service. You will receive your information packets in mid June. They will include 

the Annual Report, the updated Bylaws to be voted on and the Bylaws work sheet. The worksheet 

will be the most informative introduction to the Bylaws for you. Please take time to look at it. I’ll 

hold a Q&A session after coffee on July 7, the week before the Annual meeting, to answer questions.  

The Profile Committee did a wonderful job with their incredible task. We had a meeting with Rev 

Darren Morgan to review the document and finishing touches were done. The Council, Profile 

Committee and half the Search Committee attended. We are on track to get the Search Committee in 

motion. Those Search members who have answered the call to serve are: Derek Wendelken, Sandy 

Moore, Kirby Holcombe, Lucy Simonds, Zenna Inness, and Les Hoekstra. The combination of these 

members represents the diversity in our Congregation and they each bring a wide variety of 

knowledge and experience with RCC to the Search process. Please keep them in your prayers and 

thank them for their service to RCC. 

On June 10, right after Council (5:30) we are going to have a potluck and a special presentation. Pas-

tor Annette and David will share their pictures of their trip to Guatemala. It’ll be a good time, so 

please join us. 

Please keep all of our Congregation and our Church in your thoughts and prayers as we move 

through this journey together. 

Rick 

Peace 
 

Council:  

Treasurer: Paula Hatfield 

Clerk: Linda Caspar  

Members at Large: Rick Baker, Lourrie Chandler, Kit Caspar and Marge Miller 

Building and Grounds and Sexton: Diane Van Amburg 

Christian Ed: Corinne Sorenson 

Deacons: Scott Hatfield  

Finance: Millie Hoekstra 

Mission: Dave Walker / Marcia Baker 

Women’s Fellowship:  Nancy Zambraski 

Minister of Music: Sue Downes-Borko  
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Buildings & Grounds            

                                             Diane VanAmburg 

Well, spring is taking it’s time getting here.  The emergency lights have been replaced in the barn. 

Kit has taken care of the dents left by the tree and he also fixed up the front of the church where the 

road and grass meet.  We are hoping we can get the grass to grow there. 

The stairs and the ramp to the church will be done when there is a longer time between the rain 

storms. 

We are still looking at a generator for the church.   

Thanks to all who have kept everything running well and looking good.  

 

Buildings and Grounds Committee:  Dick Moore, Derek Wendelken, Kirby Holcombe, Rick Baker 

and Diane VanAmburg. 

A lot was accomplished this past year with the Sunday School program.  New safety protocols were 

put in place, and a dedicated team of teachers took turns in being prepared for any children that 

attended church. Sunday June 2 these people will be recognized for their commitment to our pro-

gram:  Corinne Sorenson, Margie Jamison, Paula Hatfield, Dave Walker, Claire Chase, Kathy 

Brittain, and Pastor Annette.  The children will receive attendance certificates. 

June 2 will be the last day of Sunday School for the summer. It will begin again on Sept. 8 with a  

rally day. 

Stay tuned – and read the Special Events article on the next page of this newsletter – for more de-

tails on an adult study for the summer months. 

Donna Wilcox 
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Five-Week Book Study of “Beyond Resistance”  

Begins on July 28th  

Pastor Annette will lead a study of John Dorhauer’s bookɯɁ!ÌàÖÕËɯ1ÌÚÐÚÛÈÕÊÌȯɯÛÏÌɯ(ÕÚÛÐÛÜÛÐÖÕÈÓɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏɯ

,ÌÌÛÚɯÛÏÌɯ/ÖÚÛ-,ÖËÌÙÕɯ6ÖÙÓËɂ on five consecutive Sundays, beginning July 28th. The study will meet 

in the East Room at 11:30 a.m. following Fellowship Time.  A description of the book from its back 

cover follows: 

!ÌàÖÕËɯRÌÚÐÚÛÈÕÊÌ is a template for those devoted to the idea that faith should be just, generous and 

inspire commitment to the common good. The rise of postmodernity and its influence on the ex-

pression of faith are not the cause of religion’s perceived diminishment in capacity, relevance, and 

impact. To the contrary, both the Institutional Church and those who hold faith in a postmodern 

key can—and should—be allies in a common cause. What is unfolding is nothing short of a second 

Reformation, and this Reformation (unlike the previous one) can unite both the change agents and 

the changing institution as partners on the same playing field.  

The book addresses the realities faced by what too many have called a dying institution. It is a call 

to move the institutional church out of a modality of denial and into a perspective of hope; out of a 

paradigm of scarcity and into a world of possibility with a growing multiplicity of options and al-

lies; out of a time of end-game scenarios where only the fit will survive, and into what James Carse 

calls an “Infinite Game,” where those who play ensure that the game continues long after they have 

left the field. 

The book’s author, the Rev. Dr. John Dorhauer, is the General Minister and President of the United 

Church of Christ. 

The book costs $16 (includes shipping), and the church has one copy available for loan. If you 

would like to order a copy, please sign up on the list in the Barn. 

 

Potluck Supper  

and Presentation on Pastor Annette’s March Mission Trip  

Monday, June 10 at 5:30 p.m. 

You may remember that this past March Pastor Annette and her husband David went to Guatemala 

to build masonry cooking stoves for those in need of them in indigenous villages surrounding Lake 

Atitlan in the Guatemalan highlands. David has put together a PowerPoint presentation of their 

trip, and he and Annette will share it with us on Monday evening, June 10, following a potluck 

meal at 5:30 p.m. Please come and enjoy the show. 

Special Events                                                    Annette Mott 
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Did You Know?  - Quarters for Communion                     

Have you ever noticed other people dropping quarters in the offering 

plate?  Our church has a long-standing tradition of directing any quarters 

collected on Communion Sundays into the Deacons' Relief Fund.  No spe-

cial handling is required, just drop them in the first week of each month 

and our Finance team gets them to the right place. 

The Deacons' Relief Fund is a segregated fund, used only to aid those in 

special need.  100% of these funds go outside of our church, allocated to 

aid in heating assistance, transportation, or other situations of great need.   

                                                       Evelyn Franson 

With springtime on our minds, the prayer shawl gals are busy completing win-

ter projects, dreaming of their next patterns and welcoming our knitters and 

crocheters back from warmer climes.  As always, everyone is welcome to join our group whenever 

convenient. Beginners and lapsed knitters are especially encouraged to stop in at the Barn on any 

first or third Monday from 2-3:30, check out the yarns in our closet and see what is going on.  

Here is this newest thank to share with all: 

Dear loving women, 

The beautiful shawl you gave me in memory of my sister glows with her presence. 
Her home was decorated with its colors. The blue and white pattern so like frothy 

waves on a lake on a clear day. No visualization could bring me more joy and peace. 

Thank you so much for every stitch and your ministry which gives so much love and 

comfort to so many. With deepest thanksé.. 

The opportunity to pass the love and comfort is, of course, what this ministry is all about. Whenever 

you are aware of someone who could use a hug in the form of a cozy shawl, see Rev. Annette, Diane 

VanAmburg or anyone of our gals.  
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Deacon News                              Scott Hatfield 

As this newsletter covers both June and July, please allow us to handle a little business related to 

our new year.   

Chances are pretty good that if you’ve walked into the East Room anytime over the past months 

you ran into teams working on By-laws, the Profile, the Prospectus, the minister’s Job Description, 

Annual Reports, etc.  Our church has turned out a significant amount of work in short order as we 

prepare to embark upon a search.  The Deacons simply want to commend and thank all those who 

have put in so much time and effort to move us forward.  For anyone who has participated in one of 

these group editing exercises, we offer this Dilbert cartoon as a light-hearted remembrance of that 

experience.  

 

 

 

 

 

We have two Deacons whose terms are expiring.  We want to thank both Marge Miller and Nancy 

Zambraski for all of their service.  Both of these ladies serve this church in many, many ways – and 

I’m sure that they will continue to do so.  We have enjoyed their thoughtful, generous, kind, and 

humorous contributions as we’ve gone about our business.  Please thank them for their service as 

you get the chance.  We have recruited two fine replacements that we’ve sent on to our Nominating 

Committee.  They will appear on the ballot at the Annual Meeting.  If you would ever consider serv-

ing as a Deacon, please make your interest known so that we can continue to share the task. 

Our Minister of Music, Sue Downes-Borko, has decamped for a season in Alaska.  We wish her very 

safe travels and an enjoyable time there with Vic.  As was the case last summer, we will rely on a 

team of volunteers to handle things while she’s away.  We will continue to enjoy Derek’s guitar, 

guest pianists, the occasional accordion or trombone.  Jeff and others should be available to lead us 

along.  Once again we’ll have opportunity to guess at how the organists on the New Century CD’s 

interpreted those selections.  Please bear with us.  Just the knowledge that Sue will return to us 

again in the fall makes this significantly less challenging. 

We have undertaken a project to repair our well-used and well-loved Pilgrim Hymnals.  These poor 

books have been out of print for decades.  Many of their covers and bindings were showing consid-

erable wear.                                                                                                   (continued on the next page) 
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Deacon News (continued)          Scott Hatfield 

A team consisting of Linda Jones, Sandy Moore, and Nancy Zambraski has done an admirable job of  

reconditioning and repairing as many as possible.  They look really good.  At some point down the 

road, we will be faced with a decision on when to retire these, but this project should allow us to 

push that out for some time to come. 

The Living Water Association held its Spring meeting on May 5th in Farmington.  Please be aware 

that there are a couple of positions that went un-filled and for which we would still like to have can-

didates.  Specifically, the Vice Moderator for the association and two seats on the Committee on 

Ministry are all vacant.  Lay people are eligible for all these roles.  If you might be willing to serve, 

please contact Rev. Mott and she can advise you. 

Our Deacon of the Month for June is Evelyn Franson.  The Deacon of the Month for July will be se-

lected shortly as we begin with our new team.  Please reach out to any Deacon with any needs or 

suggestions. 

Music Notes 

Sue Downes-Borko 

I appreciated the spirited send-off at church on Sunday!  It was a wonderful surprise to be serenad-

ed with “Happy Trails To You” by the “Cowboy Consort” and then have an all-church singalong of 

“On The Road Again” at coffee hour.  Nobody can touch RCC when it comes to special music. 

The bell choir will be experimenting with a new format during the summer.  Two groups of 6 will 

play music that require fewer bells, giving them greater flexibility in preparing to play at a few of 

the churches in July and August. If you are interested in trying this new format for the summer 

(which will be easy and fun!) please contact Linda Wendelken. 

Last year’s Music Committee will pick up the task of finding Sunday worship music and playing 

digital hymns during my time away.  Our plan is to return by late September.  We are only a phone 

call or email away. 

Thank you to all those helping out with music this summer.  You are appreciated! 

Blessings, 

Sue 
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Finance Committee                                  Paula Hatfield 

We are getting ready to close out our current fiscal year ending June 30, 2019. We would appreciate 

it if anyone who has reimbursable church expenses for purchases made before June 30th submits a 

voucher to the Treasurer’s mailbox outside the church office by July 1st. This will allow us to record 

the expense during the correct fiscal year. Also, any pledged contributions must be received by June 

30th in order to be applied toward the correct fiscal year. If you would like to know the remaining 

balance on your pledge for this fiscal year, please contact Kathy Brittain at 864-2694 or  

rangeleyucc@gmail.com.  

As we prepare to vote on our proposed fiscal 2019-2020 budget at our annual meeting on July 14th, 

the Finance Committee would like to update our membership on the church’s current financial sta-

tus as of 4/30/19 YTD. Since we anticipate ending our current fiscal year close to balanced between 

our income and expenditures, it is difficult to know if we will end up with a small surplus or deficit.  

The church’s 2018-2019 financial performance has been influenced by a number of factors. The fol-

lowing exceptions are noteworthy. 

Contributions have been greater than budgeted due in part to several large pledged contribu-

tions received early in our fiscal year.  

Secretarial salary expense is less than budgeted due to vacancy since 2/28/19. 

Minister of Music salary expense is less than budgeted due to Sue’s return on 12/15/18 instead of 

10/1/18 as budgeted. 

 We had an unforeseen $1800 expenditure to remove the large diseased white pine by the  

sanctuary. 

We needed to hire a bucket loader to push back snow and ice from the parking lot on two  

separate occasions.  

There were exceptional expenses for roof and sidewalk shoveling and parking lot sanding. 

Fuel expenses are anticipated to be higher than budgeted by the end of our fiscal year due to  

the severity and length of winter.  

Please see the Annual Report for precise figures and complete statements.  

The auditors, Dick Moore and Don Miller, met with the church’s Treasurer, Paula Hatfield, on May 

22nd to conduct their annual audit. They reviewed monthly reports, deposits and expenses and 

found all to be in order. Please see the Annual Report for more details. 

                                                                                                                            Continued on the next page 

mailto:rangeleyucc@gmail.com
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Nancy Zambraski 

Summer seems to have arrived - %(- ++8!!  We have enjoyed catching up with our “summer la-

dies” as they return.  The women’s fellowship group continues to meet on the 2nd and 4th Friday of 

each month.  We have made a lot of progress on our crafting projects and enjoying great fellowship 

time.  So, grab a friend and come join us from 10 am to 12 pm in the Barn, followed by a wonderful 

lunch at an area restaurant.  

Thanks to all the women who have donated crafting items and unwanted Christmas decorations.  

Please keep us in mind when cleaning out your closets.  If there’s anything you think we could use, 

it is welcomed.  And remember, baskets are always in need. 

The Strawberry Festival will be held on July 11 at the park in Oquossoc.  Women’s Fellowship will 

have 2 adjoining booths at the festival.  RADA cutlery and Country Kitchen Crafts will be available 

for sale.  We are looking for strawberry and blueberry jam “makers” for the upcoming festivals.  

Please let one of us know if you can make jam for us.  There will be a sign-up sheet in the Barn for 

helpers for the event. 

The past few years we have been sending out “Blast emails” to the Women’s Fellowship group to 

keep everyone up-to-date on activities.  If you aren’t on the list and would like to receive these 4-6 

emails a year, please contact Nancy (nzambraski@gmail.com), and she’ll make sure you’re included. 

It is with sadness to announce that Kathy Brittain has decided to step down as a co-chair of Wom-

en’s Fellowship, but she assures us that she will continue to support our efforts.  We thank her for 

all her amazing insight, hard-work, dedication and commitment to the Women’s Fellowship group. 

Blessings to all,   

Nancy Zambraski, Linda Caspar, Paula Hatfield 

Women’s Fellowship Co-chairs 

Finance Committee  (continued)                      Paula 

As a Congregational Church, it is vital that each member have full knowledge of our resources and 

prayerfully consider how to best accomplish our mission as a church. As part of our ongoing ser-

vice, the Finance Committee performs monthly financial assessments and will continue to keep the 

church’s membership informed regarding our financial status. As always, any member of the  

Finance Committee who has worked on this budget would be happy to discuss any aspect of this 

with you. Please feel free to contact Paula Hatfield at 864-2053 or rangeleyuccfinance@gmail.com 

with any questions. 

mailto:nzambraski@gmail.com
mailto:rangeleyuccfinance@gmail.com
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June/July Facilities and Events Highlights Calendar 

*A full list of  Calendar Events can be found at http://www.rangeleyucc.org/calendar.php 

Activity Day June Date July Date Time Place 

Worship         Sunday         June 2 July 7 10am         Sanctuary       

  June 9 July 14 

June 16 July 21 

June 23 July 28   

June 30 

Consecration 

Sunday Picnic 

Sunday June 2   11:15 a.m. Barn 

  

By laws  

Review 

Sunday  July 7 11:15 a.m. East Room 

Annual  

Meeting 

Sunday   July 14 11:15 Sanctuary 

Women’s Fel-

lowship  

Appreciation 

Sunday   July 21 11:30 Barn 

Guatemala 

Mission Trip 

Monday June 10   5:30 p.m. Barn 

Men’s  

Breakfast 

Monday June 10 July 8 8am Keep’s Cafe 

Prayer Shawl 

Ministry 

Monday June 3 July 1 2 p.m. Barn 

  June 17 July 15     

Finance  

Committee 

Monday June 10 July 8 3 p.m. East Room 

Church  

Council 

Monday June 10 July 8 4 p.m. East Room 

Deacons Monday June 17 July 22 4 p.m. East Room 

Pastor “Walk-

In“ Hours       

Tuesday         June 4 July 2 1-3 p.m.       

  

Pastor’s-

Office       June 11 July 8 

June 18 July 16 

June 25   July 23 

July 30 

Women’s  

Fellowship  

Friday   June 14 July 12 10 a.m.   Barn   

June 21 July 26 


